
 

Sending copies of ADMIRALTY Charts and Publications to 
vessels at sea 

 
We are aware that copies of ADMIRALTY Charts and Publications are occasionally sent to vessels at 
sea by faxing and/or emailing portions of a paper chart or publication, or by emailing portions of an 
ARCS chart. 
 
There are inherent safety risks in copying as copies may not be of sufficiently good quality to enable 
safe navigation. Copying paper charts can distort the image and scale of a chart. In some cases, details 
may be lost altogether. Transmission of copies by fax is likely to introduce further distortion. 
  
We do not condone such practices and we have not given permission to copy and send our material in 
this way.  
 
Exceptionally however, we are prepared to grant retrospective permission to copy and send 
ADMIRALTY Charts and Publications to vessels at sea if we consider that the action was justified. If we 
do not consider the action to have been justified, then we will not grant retrospective permission and 
there will have been infringement of our copyright and/or that of another nation. Where the copyright is 
ours, and we do not consider the action to have been justified, we will charge a licence fee to cover the 
reproduction and correct the infringement. Where the copyright belongs to another nation, we will 
inform them of what has happened so that they can decide what action to take. 
  
You must tell us as soon as possible, by contacting UKHO Customer Services, if you have copied and 
sent ADMIRALTY Charts and Publications and explain why you did it. We will then determine whether 
your action was justified. We are unable to give you advice on what actions are justified, as we will 
review each event on its merits. 
  
In any event, we cannot accept any liability for any reliance placed on copies sent in this way. Anyone 
involved in such practices must accept all risks involved. 

 


